
ROSELAWN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING OF MEMBERS 
February 8, 2007 

  
7:30  Barbara Kley called the meeting to order and welcomed guests and visitors. 
  
SPECIAL REPORTS 
  
CINCINNATI POLICE REPORT- Roselawn's new neighborhood officer (Christine Berry) and 
her sgt. (Julie Johnson introduced themselves.  Officer Berry provided her telephone number(569-
8649). She does have voice mail. Problems in the evening should be reported through the 765-1212 
number.  They updated attendees on the status of some crimes committed in the area and answered 
questions regarding the procedures for reporting particular issues of concern. 
  
CINCINNATI FIRE REPORT-Fireman Bleufield gave information about the number of runs they 
made in January. He also stressed the importance of being safe this winter (checking flues, fire 
detectors, etc.). 
  
CPOP-Susan Glas reported that they are modifying letters being provided to new property owners 
in Roselawn.  Regarding the barber shop on Edgemont and Section, the "No Parking" signs are 
supposed to be in place but they do not address not parking on the sidewalks.  They are requesting 
participants to join them on March 3 at the Roselawn Library to walk door-to-door providing 
community information regarding CPOP and basic safety tips.  CPOP's next meeting is February 13 
at 6:30 in the Roselawn Lutheran Church. An announcement was made urging attendance for the 
Quality of Life Team Training, March 22, 6:30 at the Madisonville Community Center. 
  
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
  
LAW AND SAFETY-Grace Wilson provided information about the Citizens on Patrol and urged 
residents to become involved. Roselawn needs four participants for the neighborhood patrol to be 
proactive.  She will provide dates for the walks for publication in the newsletter. 
  
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT-Mary Donaldson reported that the newsletter will go out the first 
week in March and asks that items for publication be sent to her by February 28. 
  
ROSELAWN BUSINESS ASSOCIATION-Regina announced that the next meeting date is 
February 21, 8:30 A.M. at the Dukesters.  Business signage violations and issues were discussed.  
Regina will research the problem and propose appropriate steps that can be taken to address this.  It 
was suggested also that there be an adjustment of start time for the Association's meetings to a later 
beginning time. Vito provided information regarding his plan to sell fast food from a vehicle on his 
business site.  The previous owner of the Shell Station on Seymour Ave. had his liquor license up 
for renewal but sold the business to Gilligan Oil. The previous owner withdrew his application and 
Gilligan Oil is seeking its own license.  
  
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING-Regina reports that they were concerned about the loss of 
business in the area. There is to be a community dinner on February 22 at 6:30 at the Dukesters in 
an effort to support area business. The outcome will determine future planning for this type of 
event. 
  



NSP-Tricia Davis reported that the NSP proposal was approved and will be retroactive to January 4 
for $7000. 
  
OTHER BUSINESS 
  
Steve Kirshner attended the public hearing about combining the Niosh and CDC facilities.  He said 
that there was discussion about the old Longview site as a possible location.  
  
MEETING ADJOURNED 
  
  

  


